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Post Calendar

Staff Meeting: First Wed., 4:30 PM American Legion Hall (or online via Zoom)
Post Meetings: Third Wed., 6:00 PM American Legion Hall (or online via Zoom)

ALL-AMERICAN T,
POST COMMANDERS

Post meetings - Edmonds American Legion Hall (or online via “Zoom”)
(Look for invitations with the link from which to join the meeting via Zoom in your email.)

Next Post Meeting Wednesday Jan.17, Supper at 5:00 Meeting starts 6:00
Essay Contest Winners will be honored

VFW/Legion Christmas Party
by Duane Bowman

Our annual Christmas Party held on Saturday December 16 was a great success.

Thanks go out to Dan Mullene and American Legion Post 66 for co-hosting the event. Special thanks to
my two decorating elves from our Auxiliary, Jo Boyett and
Patsy Ethridge-Neal for all their hard work.

Great food and conversation were had plus we raised $500
from raffle items that was split with the American Legion.

We also raised $4,290 from our raffle of Michael Reagan's
Seahawks Legend poster. In addition, Michael did a special
presentation to Michelle Clyborne of a portrait of her father,
who served in the Special Forces in Vietnam.

We collected a lot of toys and food which I delivered to the
Edmonds Food Bank by with the assistance of Quartermaster Joe
Gray, to add to those already delivered from the collection at
Teri’s Toybox, the downtown Edmonds toy store.

The Legion’s winter clothing Drive also
received a lot of donations. The generosity of
both the VFW and American Legion members
is amazing!

If you weren't able to make it to the party, we
hope to see you there next year!



Honor & Remember Raffle

-

The raffle of the Michael Reagan’s
“Northwest Seahawks Legends” was won by
Jim Bennett of Mukilteo. Bennett is a member
of the Olympic Fly Fishers, to which Jim
Traner also belonged, as well as Comrade Don 3
Stapleton, who was responsible for the sale of
100 raffle tickets to the members of that
organization. Our congratulations go out to
| Bennett on his win as well as to Stapleton for .
| a great job in ticket sales and, of course, our Stapleton delivers the poster to Bennett
own resident artist Michael Reagan.

Reagan with his gift to the
post at the holiday party.

The post’s operating fund is now is much better shape, thanks to the efforts of everyone involved. We look
forward to repeating this fund raiser in the future.

Traner’s Corner

The corner across from the front entrance began to be
enhanced when the banner maps were hung, illustrating the
locations of hostile actions that created the veteran status
of so many of our members, up through and including the
middle east actions of the past 30 years.

Last spring, Jim
Traner, came up
with the idea of
creating a seating
area in that corner,
where members might sit comfortably and enjoy swapping yarns and
sharing beverages. Charlie Gaul, who, with his wife is involved in
furnishing professional spaces, arranged for the purchase of the
couches and chairs we now have in place.

After Jim Traner passed away in July, VFW Post 8870 and AL Post
66 decided to designate that area as “ Traner’s Corner” , to honor
Jim’s many contributions to both posts over the years. The final piece
we need to complete this project was found and donated by Jeff
McKinney, in the form of the curio cabinet, which now displays some
of Jim’s memorabilia. In these photos, Bob Little, Mike Reagan and
Richard Balogna are enjoying the space at the Christmas party
alongside the new cabinet.




November Post Meeting

Our speaker for November was Kyle Gaul, the son of Post member Charlie Gaul. Kyle has played bagpipes,
since he was a young boy and continues to perform at events around the area.

Gaul explained the different kinds of pipes used in different settings
and gave us a fine sample performance. (Shown at left) We have called
on him on several occasions to ad his pipe music to Veterans Day and
memorial day events, as well as individual burial and memorial
services.

We also featured our
Voice of Democracy
winners at this meeting.
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First place award went to
Josephine Chia, ( left in
the photo above) with the
essay of Aaliyah Wright
(at right) in second place.

Both young women presented their essay to the assembled
members. The Voice of Democracy contest includes the
verbal performance of the essay in addition to the written
piece.

As the winner of our Post VOD contest,
Chia was entered in the District contest and
won second place in District 1. She is
shown at left receiving that award at the
January District Meeting and with
Commander Duane Bowman and Post
Essay chair Don Stapleton belowt.
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November Post meeting, continued

Minutes of the Post Business Meeting

Meeting Start @ 1800 hours

e Post member Don Stapleton introduced the winners of the Voice of Democracy competition, Joshpine
Chia, First place and Aaliyah Wrightin second. ° Each student read their entry.

e Both essays will be forwarded onto District 1.

Business Meeting started @ 1830 hours

e The Quartermasters report was reviewed and approved by the membership.

e The following expenditures were approved:
Motion to approve $1.00 payment to Michael Reagan for the Seahawks drawing. Moved by Don
Stapleton and second by Rich Bologna.

In other financial matters, the membership voted to approve payments to reimburse Carl Kurfess
for Post meal costs, a donation to support the new formerly Incarcerated Veterans support
program anther to Northwest Veterans Museum. All approved by unanimous vote of the members
present.

e A motion was made and approved to create an additional scholarship in Jim Traner’s name based upon
the additional donation from Jim’s former company Traner Smith.

e Discussed the upcoming December Christmas Party and reviewed the status of the Seahawks raffle
drawing.

e Reviewed the upcoming Mid-winter VFW conference in Wenatchee.
e Discussed the recognition of Police/Fire/EMT and Teacher of the Year.

e Discussed a grant application to Safeway for gift cards to distribute to veterans. (That application has
been submitted)

e Reviewed a proposal from American Legion Post 66 regarding monetary payment from VFW.
® Quartermaster Joe Gray discussed updating the Post email system.

e There will be no Post meeting in December due to the Christmas Party on December 16, 2023. Next Post
meeting will be on January 17, 2024.

We haven’t mentioned Heroes’ Cafe in these pages recently and the new
year is a good time to remind everyone of this ongoing regular event for
veterans. Heroes’ Cafe is a gathering of Veterans focused on outreach,
interaction and welfare of the members of our Veterans community. It is
held on the last Tuesday of the month at the New Life Church, 6519 188th,
St SW, Lynnwood. Doors are opened at 9:00am, coffee and pastries are
free. Lunch is served at 11:00am and is also without charge. If you have an
open schedule on a Tuesday morning, stop by and enjoy some comradeship
with fellow veterans.

LYNNWOOD, WA
HEROES’ CAFE
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American Legion Post 66 Dropoff Event January 20th
To Collect Food, Cold Weather Items for Vets in Need

Edmonds American Legion Post 66 will host a Dropoff Event from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. on Saturday,

oth

January 20" from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. to accept donations of food and cold weather clothing items to assist

local veterans in need.

Community members are encouraged to come by the Post, located at

117 6P Avenue South in Edmonds, and drop off non-perishable food
items and cold weather clothing like hats, gloves, socks, sweaters,
and coats to help our local vets in need. The food and items will be
distributed to veterans by the Lynnwood Heroes Café.

“There are over 50,000 veterans in Snohomish County, and many of
them need help during winter due to difficult circumstances,” noted
Legion Post Commander Dan Mullene.

Post 66 members, along with members of VFW Post 8870, will be
on hand to receive your donations. You may also donate money.
Checks should be made out to “American Legion Post 66 Cold
Weather Event.”

Post Auxuliary Activities

Our fine Post 8870 Auxiliary unit has been busy this fall
and holiday season.
They participated in our semi-annual poppy drive with

their own distribution point at the the Edmonds
Waterfront Center. Patsy Ethridge - Neal is shown at
right staffing that poppy location.

Our Auxiliary also participated in
the 2023 Young American
Creative Patriotic Art Contest.
The annual contest began in 1979
and recognizes up-and-coming
artists and encourages patriotism
in youth. More than 2,500
students submitted entries and a
total of $33,000 in national
scholarships were awarded to 13
students in 2023.

And, of course Jo Boyett (shown at left) was on hand to help with
set up and decorate for our annual Christmas party.

Keep up the good work, Auxiliary!




WREATHS

across

AMERICA

On Saturday, December 9, members of the South Snohomish
County VFW Honor Guard, formed mostly of Post 8870 and
1040 members, participated in the Wreaths Across America
event. They joined other veterans and supporters, providing
ceremonial services to accompany the annual laying of
wreaths on the graves of Veterans at Washelli Cemetery. The
post contributed funds for wreaths in addition to the active
participation of
several members.
At left are shown
the gathering of
those joining opening ceremonies, with stacks of packaged
wreaths waiting to be distributed in front of the WW1 memorial
statue.

Hundreds of such ceremonies are held every year at veterans
cemeteries across the country to honor our deceased comrades.

Jarheads It Is
by Duane Bowman

NOW WE’'RE REAL JARHEADS!
This month’s cartoon from Commander Duane is for our USMC

comrades, which brings up the question of where the term
“jarhead” originates. Google isn’t a lot of help,
with all sorts of silly notions which attribute the
origin to some aspects of the modern dress
uniform, but if you really dig in to your history,
the image shown here of the hat worn with the
USMC uniform of the War of 1812 period tells
you all you need to know! It appears the use of
the term dates to that time and originated with
sailors of that period. It may, in fact have been
originally imported from the British Navy from
whose Marines our own uniform of the time was
adapted. The hat and high (leather, hence
leathernecks) collar were designed to deflect
cutless strikes in action. (Wouldn’t want our
Marines losing their heads) Marines can and
should wear that moniker with pride.




